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The 
 

HOFSTRA LAW REVIEW 
 

will be holding its 
 

First Annual Cocktail Reception Honoring HLR Alumnae/i 

in 
 

September 2005 
(specific date and location in Manhattan to be determined) 

 
 

 

Please join the current Staff of the Hofstra Law Review at our first annual cocktail reception to celebrate the 
proud tradition of our journal and to honor the many past members who have contributed to its strength. The 
specific date and Manhattan location will be announced later this summer.  In order for us to plan for 
the event, please contact HLRAlum@gmail.com if you are interested in attending.   

UPCOMING EVENT 

Message from Editor-in-Chief 
Dear Hofstra Law Review 
Alumnae/i: 
 
I am honored to introduce 
myself as the Editor-in-
Chief for Volume 34 of the 
Hofstra Law Review. I am 
also pleased to inform you 
that we are making great 
strides in our alumni 
relations, picking up 
where Volume 33 left off.  
 

 

In March, the Law Review 
amended its bylaws to 
create the new position of 
Alumni Affairs Editor, so 
we can foster closer 
relationships with all of 
you. I hope to continue the 
great success of the 
Hofstra Law Review in the 
2005-06 term. Whatever 
success we do enjoy 
would not be possible 
today without all of your 

hard work in the past. 
That is why it is my 
privilege to be a part of 
this continuing outreach. 
Please lend us your 
suggestions and 
comments, and I hope to 
see you all soon at our 
First Annual Cocktail 
Reception. 
 

Adam E. Wactlar
Editor-in-Chief, Vol. 34

UPCOMING EVENT 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Alumni Newsletter 

I have recently been selected to serve as the first 
Alumni Affairs Editor of Hofstra Law Review.   I am 
looking forward to forging a strong relationship 
between the current and former members of the 
Hofstra Law Review, and am excited at the prospect of 
serving both communities.  My first task is of course 
this newsletter, which I hope will increasingly serve as 
a means for the alumnae/i to communicate with one 
another.  I intend to have an active Class Notes 
column in the Fall newsletter, which will include 
whatever information you would like to share with your 
colleagues.  The success of this column depends 
entirely upon your involvement, so please email or call 
with updates regarding your career, personal life, 
weddings, babies, etc.  It’s always great to hear what 
old friends are up to, and the column can be an 
excellent source for networking. 
 
Additionally, the Law Review will be planning a cocktail 
reception in the fall in Manhattan for Hofstra Law 
Review alumnae/i to reunite with one another, and for 
our current staff to mix and mingle with those who 
have paved the way.  This is our way of thanking you 
for your past contributions to Hofstra Law Review, and 
recognizing that a great deal of our prestige comes 
from the lasting impression you leave on the world as 

ALUMNI AFFAIRS EDITOR AT YOUR SERVICE  
a graduate of Hofstra Law School. 
 
In addition to the other fun tasks of editing, source gathering, 
and cite checking that accompany every position on Law 
Review, I will also maintain the alumnae/i database to ensure 
that we have current contact information for each of you.  To 
update your information at any time, please email 
HLRAlum@gmail.com.  
 
Finally, I encourage your input, suggestions, comments,  and 
complaints.  Most of all, please email with updates on your life 
that you would like me to pass along to your colleagues. 
Never hesitate to contact me.  I am here to serve you and I am 
looking forward to doing so. 
 
Best Regards, 
Mary I. Bresnan 
Alumni Affairs Editor 
Hofstra Law Review 
Hofstra University School of Law 
121 Hofstra University 
Hempstead, NY 11549 
(516) 463-5911 
HLRAlum@gmail.com 
 

2005 Law Review Annual Banquet 
The Law Review Banquet was held on 
April 7, 2005 at the Coral House
overlooking scenic Milburn Lake. A 
number of distinguished professors
were in attendance, and incoming 
Dean Aaron Twerski addressed the 
crowd.   
 
Outgoing Editor-in-Chief, Justin 
DeCamp gave his farewell remarks, 
and incoming Editor-in-Chief, Adam 
Wactlar introduced the new Board. 
 
As always, awards were given to 
outstanding members of the staff. The 
Staff Member of the Year Award was 
renamed the Susann Duffy Award in 
honor of Susann's professionalism,
excellence, and warmth. Jonathan 
Canfield was this year's recipient. 
Jonathon was a standout not only for 
his impeccable cite checking, but also 

for his constant willingness to assist 
others in any way possible. 
 
This year, the Robert Johnston 
Outstanding Articles Editor Award was 
created to honor Robert Johnston's 
enormous contributions to the Law 
Review. Robert was present at the 
banquet and applauded as Beverly 
Reyes received the first award. 
Beverly's unparalleled mastery of the 
Bluebook and devotion to her duties 
as Articles Editor made her a natural 
pick for this honor.
 
The evening was filled with fabulous 
company, excellent food, and
plentiful drinks. We look forward to 
seeing you at next year's
banquet. 
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Please send updates on your professional and personal life that you 
would like to share with your colleagues.  I look forward to this 

becoming a forum for alumnae/i to stay connected and informed. 

Class Notes 
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